
Oregon House Bill 4053 

I am a long time Tillamook County resident who has travelled Highway 6 for over 30 years.  This stretch of 

highway has increasingly become more treacherous with multiple accidents, including fatalities, each 

year.  We need: cell service through the pass; more police units controlling speed limits, tail gating and 

irradicate driving behavior; additional and larger pull-outs for slower traffic, emergency personnel, and 

for chaining up during inclement weather; road repairs, especially to potential landslide areas; increased 

fines for illegal driving with the additional requirement to terminate driver’s license for ongoing 

infractions.  I implore the state of Oregon to pass HB 4053 so that the multitude of highway issues can be 

thoroughly studied and researched; upon which time, I have no doubt you will conclude that much can 

be done to improve the road conditions to lessen MVA and fatalities.   


